
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 April 21, 2014 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 

Glencoe Village Hall 
675 Village Court 

 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 

accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
Mitch Melamed 
John Nesbitt 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF MARCH 2014 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 MARCH 2014 SUMMARY REPORT 
 

5. CLUBHOUSE TASKFORCE UPDATE 
 

7.   OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 8.   ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
March 24, 2014 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:08 p.m. at the Village 
Hall.  The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman  
  Joe Keefe 
  Jim Hirsch 
  Mitch Melamed 

  John Nesbitt 
  Ron Schmidt 
  Scott Shore 
   

2. APPROVAL OF THE FEBRUARY MINUTES 
The March Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as written.  
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME  
None. 
 

4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  

 Stella reviewed the February monthly report. 

 The end of the fiscal year reflects the best financial performance over the 
last 7 years. 

 The capital reserve fund has increased significantly from last year and 
the money is earmarked for budgeted capital work, operating expenses 
and the fee for the architect of the new clubhouse. 

 Stella reported that Dave Clark addressed the issue of fees and interest 
on investments that were raised at the last meeting.  The funds are 
invested at low risk to avoid losing revenue and he wouldn’t recommend 
any other strategies at this point.  Fees for banking are unavoidable 
these days and are charged for all transactions. 

 Permanent tee time revenue is in the process of being collected and we 
expect to exceed the budget. 

 Stella addressed the harsh winter and the affect it will have on the golf 
course.  Although the course is not visually pleasing it is still playable. 
We are a month behind in the growing process and don’t expect to have 
ideal conditions until mid-May.   

 We do have some severe damage on three greens that will have to be over 
seeded and aerated.  These areas will not grow in until the end of May. 

 A question was asked if we will harm the course by opening in March.  
Stella responded that there is no long term harm that will come to the 
course by opening early.  We will not permit riding carts which would 
create a lot of damage to the turf. 



 The committee discussed the recent loss of Arnold Levy and the impact 
his absence will have on the Clubhouse Task Force.   

 It was also discussed that a fitting memorial be placed at the golf course 
to honor Arnold for all of his work and dedication over the years to the 
success of the Club. 

 A motion was made by Dale Thomas that funds in the Friends account 
be used to create a memorial for Arnold the motion was seconded by 
Mitch Melamed; the committee then agreed unanimously and the motion 
passed. 
 

5. CHICAGO BOTANIC GARDEN PROJECT OVERVIEW 

 Stella reported that the Garden has a long term plan that is going to start 
in the fall to extend the road leading to the Science Center all the way 
along the perimeter of the 16th and 17th holes to accommodate new 
nursery and greenhouse building.  There will also be parking for 60 cars 
along our border. 

 Stella also reported that Dave Mau has been helping with 
communications with Don Matthews from Gewalt Hamilton who is the 
engineer on the Garden project.  All of our concerns with the project have 
been relayed to Don as they relate the site, the lack of screening and the 
risk of errant golf shots. 

 Stella informed the committee that the plans show all drainage heading 
west so we do not have to worry about additional rainwater runoff. 

 It was suggested that we approach the Garden about providing additional 
screening so the golf course is not affected by their project.  The fact that 
errant golf balls are a concern was also discussed. 

 A concern was discussed that the elevation changes in the Garden due to 
the project may be an issue and should be reviewed by the Village. 

 
6. CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE  

 It was recommended that we continue to be transparent in all of our 
work on the new clubhouse.  We should begin efforts to get community 
support by making the residents aware of the project and the needs of 
the golf course. 

 The positive financial impact of the golf course on the community has to 
be emphasized.  

 The Club should improve public relations to show the positive impact the 
Club has on the entire community not just golfers.  Money should be 
spent for help on public relations to help us get the word out. 

 Dale mentioned the proposed croquet courts and that including them in 

the project would be a unique use of space and may gain some additional 
funds from private donors. 

 Dale informed the committee that the Village has engaged a professional 
public relations company and we may ask them for help. 
 

7. OTHER BUSINESS 

 There was no other business discussed. 



8.  ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 
8:03 p.m. 



 

 

    

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               

To:  Golf Advisory Board 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  April 11, 2014  
 
Subject:  March 2014 Monthly Report                
                                       

 

Financial Overview:   March started off very slow due to the below average 
temperatures and snow cover.  The last four days of the month warmed up allowing us 
to open the course, walking only, and the driving range. Total revenues for the month 
were $13,269 versus the budget of $9,955. 

 
  

  
2014 Actual 
 

 
2013 Actual 

Rounds 291 386 

Average Rate     $27.39 $27.40 

FYTD Rounds 291 386 

 
 
Departmental Overview: 
 

Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $7,971 vs. a budget of $5,630.     
 
Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $342 vs. a budget of $375.  
 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $841 vs. a budget of $400.   
 
Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $0 vs. a budget of $500 (power carts were not 
allowed on the course due to soft conditions); pull cart rental revenue was $282 vs. a 
budget of $200. 
 

Food & Beverage: The restaurant was open with a limited menu.  The first rent 
payment is not due until June 1st. 
 
Golf Course:  

 Night time temperatures were below freezing for 26 of the 31 nights in March, 
causing further injury to the already weakened turf.  The low spots on the 
course were hit the worst with ice cover melting and freezing throughout the 
month.  Three greens were severely damaged from the ice cover; all damaged 
areas have been aerified, top-dressed and over seeded with bent grass to help 
speed recovery.   



 The trimmed branches from the winter pruning are in the process of being 
chipped and removed from the course. 

 A pipe burst in the maintenance building and was repaired in house. 

 Course clean-up of winter debris occurred to get the course ready for play; first 
day of play March 28th. 

 Equipment repairs as well as preventative maintenance continue on all mowing 
units.  This work includes the grinding/sharpening of all mowing blades. 
 

                                                       
2014 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 69 degrees and the low was -5 
degrees. The average high for the month is 45 degrees and the average low is 28 degrees.  
Total precipitation was 1.78 inches against an average of 2.37 inches.  There were two 
days with below zero temperatures that set a record for the month of March and will result 
in a slow start to the growing season. 
 
 
Marketing Notes: 

 An email blast was sent promoting the Senior Membership card sales and the 
Spring Kickoff Event. 

 An email blast was sent to alert our patrons that the course was opening with 
spring rates; this resulted in over 200 rounds being booked over a two day period. 

 The website was updated with 2014 Spring Rates, the Spring Senior Event and the 
opening of the golf course. 

 Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 

 An ad was placed on Facebook promoting Summer Camps. 
 
 

Miscellaneous: 

 Dale Thomas was named the Chairman of the Clubhouse Task Force 
Committee. 

 The Glencoe Golf Club has been accepted as a member of the Monarch Butterfly 
Sanctuary Program. The Club is committed to providing nourishment and 
shelter to sustain monarch butterflies as they migrate through North America. 
By creating and maintaining a Monarch Waystation, the Club is contributing to 
monarch conservation, an effort that will hopefully assure the preservation of 
the species. 

 The ceiling in clubhouse was repaired, it was leaking in several areas due to the 
snow and ice buildup.  Extensive work to repair roof may be in our future. 

 Permanent tee time Fees of $180,165 have been received for the season; staff 
expects to exceed the budgeted number of $182,250. 
 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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